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INTRODUCTION 

The primary purpose of this project was to provide a basic 

reference on the history of science activities and the current available 

information base at the Great Smoky Mountains National Park (GSMNP) 

Biosphere Reserve. It was designed to (1) assist in the evaluation of 

the Great Smokies' science program by the National Park Service and 

outside authorities, (2) serve as a review document for planning future 

science program development, and (3) serve as a current source of 

general information for resource managers, planners, and scientists 

concerned with the Reserve's ecosystems and the influence of human 

activities upon them. To the extent possible, an attempt was made to 

provide a prototype Man and the Biosphere (MAB) document for presenting 

information relevant to science program formulation and evaluation in 

International Biosphere Reserves. 

The project was initiated in October, 1980 under the direction of 

John D. McCrone, Executive Officer of the Southern Appalachian 

Research/Resource Management Cooperative (SARRMC) and Dean of the School 

of Arts and Sciences at Western Carolina University, Cullowhee, North 

Carolina. With the advice and assistance of the SARRMC Executive 

Committee (appendix), a 33-member SARRMC Technical Advisory Committee 

for the project was formed (appendix), with Fred C. Huber of Western 

Carolina University appointed as Research Associate. During the 

following months, Huber and McCrone visited or contacted 93 individuals 

and agencies (appendix) to gather information relevant to the history of 
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scientific study at GSMNP. Using this information, summary narrative 

reports were written on the park's geology, soils, climate, vegetation, 

fauna, aquatic systems, disturbance history, and current science 

facilities and available data bases. A bibliography also was prepared. 

Relevant summary reports were reviewed by members of the Technical 

Advisory Committee, and they were asked to respond to a series of 

questions about the science activities at the Park. The summary reports 

were then revised. 

Anne S. Stocum then replaced Fred Huber as the Research Associate 

on the project. She assembled all the information and data that has 

been gathered, plus some additional material she uncovered, and prepared 

a series of summary tables. The bibliography* was also revised to 

incorporate the additional material. 

Gary White of the Department of Earth Sciences at Western Carolina 

University prepared a map of the fixed base environmental monitoring 

stations in the GSMNP. He was assisted by the staff of the National 

Park Service'8 Uplands Field Research Laboratory. 

*This bibliography has been published in a separate volume. Reference: 
Great Smoky Mountains Biosphere Reserve: A Bibliography of Scientific 
Studies. U.S. MAB Report No. 4. 
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